
Throughout the month of April, Rotary Maternal and Child Health Month, take action to support mothers 

and children. Read more stories about maternal and child health to gain inspiration for club and district 

service projects. Post your club’s project on Rotary Showcase, find a project to support on Rotary Ideas, or 

join the conversation in My Rotary’s discussion groups 

ear Members of Rotary Clubs in our District 9465, how 
life can change in just 5 short weeks. 

During the past few weeks I have received many emails 
from Club members advising that their club is using  Zoom to 
have regular weekly or fortnightly  meetings. I have also attended 
quite a few meetings via invitation (always happy for more) and I 
find all the meetings interesting and a great way to catch up with 
members. For me, this has resulted in a great opportunity to talk 
to many members that I would not normally be able to at this 
time of the year. 

Surprisingly I have noticed that at a lot of Zoom meetings the attendance is as good, if not better, than 
regular club meetings and as a club becomes comfortable with the system better interaction is had. 
Several clubs also use a zoom meeting as an opportunity to have a theme, from different dress codes to 
holiday pictures as a back drop and one is looking at a wine tasting night via Zoom. 

I also receive information on how clubs are continuing during this time and again have great 
enthusiasm for when we come out of isolation and get back to some normality. 

If you are at home and are looking for something to occupy your time may I suggest that you spend a 
little bit of time looking at your online Rotary presence, be it updating your Club runner profile, My 
Rotary profile and also check out Rotary.org. It would be appreciated if Secretaries could ensure that 
the databases for Club runner, Rotary.org and RDU are current as this would be very productive as we 
look to move into the new Rotary year. 

District 9465 is not in shutdown mode.  We must keep as much as we can in motion so that we can 
appear out of the other end of this devastating situation in a strong working condition. 

Although the situation in Western Australia is far better than the rest of the world it is important we do 
not become complacent and continue to follow the guidelines set out by the Government and Health 
Authorities. 

Remember the theme this year is Rotary (and Zoom)Connects the World. 

Stay healthy, support each other and your community. 

https://rotaryservice.wordpress.com/?s=maternal+and+child+health
http://www.rotary.org/showcase
https://my.rotary.org/en/secure/ideas
https://my.rotary.org/en/exchange-ideas/groups?keyword=maternal%20and%20child%20health%20
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Greetings fellow District Governors, 
 
I am painfully aware of the demands being placed on us for various project funding at the present time. 
 
However, I hope that some of you and your clubs may be in a position to assist with the NZ & Australian 
appeals for Vanuatu. 
 
Could you please distribute the appropriate information below to the clubs in your District. 
 
Many thanks for your consideration. 
 
Kind regards 
 
IAN  KIERNAN 
Governor 2019 – 2020                                   
Rotary District 9910 
NZ Mobile:021 1475 527 
Email: iankiernan.rotary@gmail.com 
www.rotarydistrict9910.org  
 
As a result of Cyclone Harold, there has been widespread destruction in Vanuatu to property within 
the regions Luganville, Ambae, Pentecost and Malo Islands.  
 
There is urgent need for building supplies, shelter short and long term, food and mosquito Nets, 
 
Donations  to New Zealand 
Rotary District 9910 
Swift code:  ASBBNZ2A.   
Project Account:  12 3109 0122080 05   Please include Name / Cyclone Harold 
 
Donations to Vanuatu 
Rotary District 9910 
Swift Code:  BOSPVUVX 
BSB Code:  039033 
Account:  2000663811    Please include Name / Cyclone Harold 
 
Donations to Australia  
 
 
 
 
 
Project ——Cyclone Harold Disaster Response- Vanuatu—113-2019-20 
 
Please paste the hyperlink below into your browser this Link to take donors directly to our secure donations 
page. 
 
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/113-2019-20 
 
Donations are Tax Deductible 

mailto:iankiernan.rotary@gmail.com
http://www.rotarydistrict9910.org
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/113-2019-20
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/113-2019-20
https://donations.rawcs.com.au/113-2019-20
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We would LOVE to see photos of you in a SHIRT or CAP during lock-down, doing 

ANYTHING you like as long as your logo is visible. 

Send us a photo of you wearing your Rotary Cap or Shirt whilst you're in 

isolation. We're looking for anything fun, frivolous, simple or engaging, 

perhaps you’re watching TV, reading a book, or you may still be at work  and 

if so where do you work. Make them fun or just a nice photo of you. These 

photos below are from past albums to show you what we had in mind...make 

them inside, outside....or...... We’re asking members to put on their shirts during this time and 

the wonderful Jodie Sparks suggested we make it a “series to be uploaded to our Facebook 

page" 

Have fun and simply PM them to us here at Rotary in Western Australia  facebook page via the 

message section, or text them to 0408863331.  Just add your name/s and club and what you 

were doing.  This is a way we feel we can all stay connected till this is over. 

By Sharyn McCaskey, District 9465 PR/Marketing Chair 

https://www.facebook.com/RotaryInWesternAustralia/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARA9msoneUMFH7kNR3V4czuxW1lEYpWgi3NhJ8gCEqN4D9rA2X5yPQ4zmeGx8bwN2R88nzQP2sS-G8h3&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCvWNpoQAfxJslIL1twkBb1wbnJzzWU81Ii6RgH6J7mlF4zi5YFUqVKGWCRY38cd0wNMZw6z9ez6N-I
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An excellent initiative from the Rotary Club 

of Mount Lawley, led by President Mel. 

Let's all add our club details, then use the 

database to connect like never before! 

bit.ly/addmyonlinemeeting 

o 
ver $1,200 was raised at the Quiz 

Night for Bushfires- Melville City 

Rotaract last month.  This calls for a 

BIG thanks to all who attended - you not only 

supported our Rotaract club, but you supported 

a brilliant cause and we are so appreciative!!” 

The Rotary Australia World 

Community Services Donation in 

Kind at Edinburgh Park South 

Australia loaded the last of seven 

truckloads of Medical equipment 

for the SA Health COVID-19 Hospital 

being setup in the old Wakefield 

Hospital. This in addition to 120 

beds to the SA Health Collinsgrove 

site last week & 6 Ventilators to the 

Royal Adelaide Hospital earlier this 

week. The Donations in Kind team 

feel privileged to be able to help in 

this time of need.  

 

Cahoots Connects assists those living with a disability, people facing 

other exceptional challenges and older Australians with their essential 

shopping. They can get their essentials delivered to their door by trained 

staff and volunteers. 

 

Cahoots Connects launches on Monday the 20th of April 2020 and is a 

free service for eligible members of the WA community.  

https://www.facebook.com/RotaryMountLawley/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDCGEWMISTLRjOH_yTh_v5TY9eT2OyrjDViGs2LyOY7z7dKFGkylypzC--QRFQbWNMuW6LrioBgQvuE&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBaQVunoF1EmNhCoO8Zd7SXrCcgs_PYB44Z3w5QKFGkf0bHlb2XIw40pJxNyIhWmL22p4jmYGKYlTtDmfTDbCs
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryMountLawley/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDCGEWMISTLRjOH_yTh_v5TY9eT2OyrjDViGs2LyOY7z7dKFGkylypzC--QRFQbWNMuW6LrioBgQvuE&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBaQVunoF1EmNhCoO8Zd7SXrCcgs_PYB44Z3w5QKFGkf0bHlb2XIw40pJxNyIhWmL22p4jmYGKYlTtDmfTDbCs
bit.ly/addmyonlinemeeting
https://bit.ly/addmyonlinemeeting?fbclid=IwAR3Tzkvg4H20MdsDsvsGopyyhYFO7qjAPhaVATKK-xYvMmkdDXMACbmwr68
https://www.facebook.com/events/258111378487729/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A3%2C%22source_newsfeed_story_type%22%3A%22regular%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22newsfeed%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22feed_story%5C%22%2C%5
https://www.facebook.com/events/258111378487729/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A3%2C%22source_newsfeed_story_type%22%3A%22regular%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22newsfeed%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22feed_story%5C%22%2C%5
https://www.facebook.com/events/258111378487729/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A3%2C%22source_newsfeed_story_type%22%3A%22regular%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22newsfeed%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22feed_story%5C%22%2C%5
https://www.facebook.com/cahootsconnects/?__tn__=%2CdK%2AF-R&eid=ARA0wnZXtuQBtPnPdv1NIpdrBdbr_L_Uzz6ltYf2P3Ejs5A0Q2C__Kpd44GCfAc2s0uQMQ05M44EpnKk
https://www.facebook.com/cahootsconnects/?__tn__=%2CdK%2AF-R&eid=ARABz_Ku6YZEjDo21SZBH8Spk2Cc9xPkcyQLGO7tSbo_92uKWD1r5Y50noXNo4-GxgZft88v6lNqayZj
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World Immunization Week - 24-30 April 
 

As scientists work to find a vaccine for the new coronavirus, we can do our part to keep our communities 

healthy by helping Rotary spread the word about the importance of vaccinations during World 

Immunization Week, 24-30 April. 

 

Immunizations save millions of lives every year and are widely recognized as one of our most successful 

and cost-effective health interventions. Yet outbreaks of vaccine-preventable diseases continue to put 

children’s health at risk around the world. 

 

Rotary knows firsthand that #VaccinesWork. Since 1985, we’ve contributed more than $2.1 billion and 

countless volunteer hours to protect nearly 3 billion children from polio. When children receive the polio 

vaccine, their pinkie fingers are marked with purple ink so health workers will know which children 

received the vaccine. Today, only two countries continue to report cases of polio caused by the wild 

poliovirus: Afghanistan and Pakistan. 

 

Take action in three easy ways: 

 Raise awareness of vaccination and polio eradication efforts by painting your nails — or pinkie — 

purple, or customize our new End Polio Now artwork with your signature and words of support. Post 

your pictures on social media using the hashtags #EndPolio and #VaccinesWork. 

 Download Rotary’s World Immunization Week Toolkit to get graphics and sample social media posts. 

 Donate to Rotary’s PolioPlus Fund. Your contribution will be tripled, thanks to the Bill & Melinda 

Gates Foundation. 

 

Download Toolkit: http://msgfocus.rotary.org/c/18RHul6snUwEvXtjgAe4HUwphaC 

 Rotary International PolioPlus Newsletter 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/endpolio?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBJCl65qKgV9N6aI_zk-3BQVx9aaqw8XRvtYj0cFHWGhQzmEvAwCyBswE7DOdecV_u2bxWYTJl5weZw5y95s2kuUgLYQItaQ-ngxZBXrhJjCORjHxAt5fbSvFKE0JC3CTXTovqMIeuHNWyj8sUMzndcwyhN27qCfI4pHTDxBz
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/vaccineswork?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBJCl65qKgV9N6aI_zk-3BQVx9aaqw8XRvtYj0cFHWGhQzmEvAwCyBswE7DOdecV_u2bxWYTJl5weZw5y95s2kuUgLYQItaQ-ngxZBXrhJjCORjHxAt5fbSvFKE0JC3CTXTovqMIeuHNWyj8sUMzndcwyhN27qCfI4pHT
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fmsgfocus.rotary.org%2Fc%2F18RHul6snUwEvXtjgAe4HUwphaC%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3VO87NCW1EwJLXG7rWaeFGH99T6HYT4R30m0LhJDZMqm77iMSLqaNxPJI&h=AT2dVL9zihX0oGetd4Vbyju9bxnisZUsfkEa3c0_mwh2dhnYRcU_plROFNF4JgYpQyeCBEkibskI_O6qEn4NmH
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Dear Rotary Clubs, 

 

We hope this email finds you as well as can be with 

the current circumstances around COVID-19. We 

have two updates to share with you all.  

 

NYSF Year 12 Program & COVID-19 

The current Covid-19 situation provides many 

uncertainties for everyone. We would like to assure 

you that the NYSF team is busily working on the Year 

12 Program 2021 for January next year. The NYSF 

Office is working remotely and will continue to 

engage all of our providers, stakeholders and 

volunteers to plan the January 2021 program. 

 

We encourage students who are interested in 

attending in January 2021 to continue to apply 

through the normal process via our website. Please 

encourage STEM interested students in your district 

to apply. 

 

It is vital that we receive an appropriate number of 

applications (approximately 1000+) to be able to 

proceed with the usual selection process and enable 

Rotary to select the top 600 students. We will be 

monitoring the Covid-19 related restrictions and 

health advice throughout this process and have a 

series of contingency options ready to go as 

required. 

 

To ensure promoting the program is as easy as 

possible, we have put together a Rotary toolkit full of 

resources (including social media posts and digital 

posters) to help you promote the program: https://

www.nysf.edu.au/rotary-resources/. 

 

We are working with Rotary District Chairs to deliver 

an online option for NYSF Selection and Orientation 

if necessary. Should we reach a point where it 

becomes clear that we cannot proceed in January, 

we intend to postpone the in-person program to a 

later date in 2021. 

 

The NYSF has been providing amazing experiences 

to students for 37 years, and despite the events 2020 

has given us, we will continue to think and act 

positively to ensure that our programs can be 

enjoyed by our future scientists for many years to 

come.  

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Program 2020 Session C Refunds 

Thank you to those who have already provided their 

details to receive a refund for fees paid for the 

cancelled NYSF Year 12 Program Session C. If you 

have already provided your details and not yet 

received your refund, you can expect to 

receive payment this week, or receive contact from 

the NYSF for further information if required. 

 

I want to thank those Rotary clubs who have been 

able to donate part or all of their 2020 fees. We know 

it is an incredibly tough time for fundraising and for 

Rotary clubs across the country. We appreciate any 

donation, however big or small, and have been 

heartened by your messages and support of the 

NYSF as a not-for-profit charity at this tough time. 

 

If you have not yet submitted your details to obtain a 

refund and intend to, please do so by 30 April 2020. 

We have discussed this date the with the Rotary 

District Chairs and it is agreed this is a reasonable 

cut-off date. 

 

To obtain a refund, please complete the online form 

available here. Please note that Rotary Clubs are 

required to upload an invoice for the amount they 

are claiming, and that contributions paid by students 

to Rotary Clubs will be refunded by the NYSF directly 

to students, rather than via the supporting Rotary 

Club. 

 

We are committed to keeping you updated on a 

regular basis as we move along. If you have any 

queries at all, please contact us via email 

at programs@nysf.edu.au. 

 

Again, thanks for your support of the NYSF and we 

wish you all well in the coming months. 

  

Kind regards, 

  

Ken Hall 

Rotary Liaison Officer, National Youth Science Forum 

Board 

and 

Dr Melanie Bagg 

CEO, National Youth Science Forum 

Year 12 Program Updates 

Update for Rotary Clubs 
Tuesday 7 April, 2020 



 

CONNECTIONS - March 2020  9 

5 REASONS TO VISIT 

THE LEARNING CENTER 
 

 
 
Did you know you can earn virtual badges, find courses in languages like Chinese and Swedish, 

and take a series of leadership courses, all in Rotary’s Learning Center? 

Here are five reasons you should visit the Learning Center today: 

 

1. Courses for club officers 

Want to learn more about your role and responsibilities as a club president, secretary, treasurer, 

or club committee member? The Learning Center has a learning plan for your specific role. The 

content was recently updated based on the changes made by the 2019 Council on Legislation, so 

you can review the latest information. 

 

2. Professional development courses 

Do you need help Leading Change in your club? There’s a course for that. Other recently added 

courses include Essentials to Understanding Conflict and a course on setting up a mentoring 

program for new members. You can take these courses at your convenience. 

 

3. Report access for districts 

Find out which courses your district members are taking in the Learning Center by requesting 

access to usage reports.  The following officers can receive weekly reports by email: 

• District governors-elect 

• District trainers (current and incoming) 

• District Rotary Foundation committee chairs 

• District membership chairs 

If you’re serving in one of these roles and want to receive the reports, complete the Access to 

Learning Center Reports course in the Learning Center. You can find the course on the My 

Dashboard page or by searching for it on rotary.org/learn. 

 

4. Leaderboards 

On the My Dashboard page, leaderboards show the number of points learners have earned by 

taking courses and participating in the Learning Center. A global leaderboard shows the top 10 

learners worldwide. Districts can also request district-specific leaderboards so you can see who 

the top 10 learners are in your district. 

 

5. Online grant management seminars 

Districts can now opt to replace or supplement in-person Grant Management Seminars with 

online courses, which include nine topics that conclude with a quiz. Districts can also use Learning 

Center reports to track progress and qualification of clubs. 

 

It’s easy to get started. Go to rotary.org/learn, 

sign in to My Rotary, and start taking courses. 

For tips on using the Learning Center, take the 

Getting Started with the Learning Center 

course. 

 

 

Questions or suggestions? Contact the Learn-

ing and Development 

staff at learn@rotary.org. 

 

CLUB  

CLINIC 

rotary.org/learn
mailto:learn@rotary.org
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“Someday we will look back on this moment 

and it will forever remind us to never take the 

little things for granted.  It will remind us to hug 

with all our hearts, to pause to appreciate holding 

someone’s hand and to live in the moments that we are 

surrounded by others.” 

~Laura Jones 

Life 

Lessons

   

 APRIL      MAY 

 11 Mandurah Districts   17 South Perth Burswood 

 12 Attadale    20 Gosnells 

 15 Collie     29 Albany Port 

 15 Mount Barker 

 22 Kwinana 

 26 Hannans-Kalgoorlie 



Governor’s Monthly Newsletter 

Wayne Milnes, District Governor 

District 9465 Western Australia 

 

To submit an article, please email  
Newsletter Editor Giovanna McKay short stories and photos 
(no more than three) of new members and/or club projects 
undertaken. 
 
For upcoming events, please email eDigest Editor Bob Phipps 

w 
ith in-person weekly meetings, 
events and activities cancelled, I 
don't expect clubs will have 

anything to report in the coming 
months.  However, we need to push on 
with our monthly newsletter for 
continuity and to keep Rotary, and the 
communities we serve, in our hearts and 
minds. 
 
In this regard, please don’t hesitate to 
share your “feel good” stories as we 
continue to face  the ongoing challenges.  
Stay safe, everyone. 

— Giovanna 

mailto:secretary@rotary9465.org.au
mailto:D9465eDigest@iinet.net.au

